
Subcommittee on Employee Relations 

Thursday, August 9, 2012 

Room 15, State Capitol 

Minutes 

Present 

Senator Parry, Chair 

Representative Drazkowski, Vice Chair 

Senator Benson 

Representative Benson 

Senator Daley 

Representative Downey 

Senator Eaton 

Representative Lillie 

Senator Metzen 

Representative Winkler 

 

Senator Parry called the meeting of the Subcommittee on Employee Relations to order at 8:34 am in 

Room 15 of the State Capitol.  A quorum was present. 

Representative Drazkowski moved approval of the minutes from the April 24, 2012 meeting.  Motion 

approved. 

 

Commissioner James Schowalter, Minnesota Management and Budget, and Barbara Holmes, Assistant 

Commissioner for Labor Relations for Minnesota Management and Budget, addressed questions of the 

Subcommittee on the process that led to the proposed state collective bargaining agreements for the 

American Federation of State, County and Municipal Employees, Council 5 and the Minnesota 

Association of Professional Employees.   

Senator Parry called a recess at 9:28 am.  

Senator Parry called the meeting back to order at 9:39 am.  

Subcommittee members resumed questions of Commissioner Schowalter and Assistant Commissioner 

Holmes on the proposed state collective bargaining agreements.  

Senator Parry announced that the next meeting of the Subcommittee will he held on August 23, 2012 at 

8:30 am. 

The meeting adjourned at 10:30 am.  


